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Stower Vale Pre-school

Newsletter Autumn Term – 2017 – 1
Toddler Visit
The toddler group will be visiting us on Wednesday 20th September to decorate biscuits and Wednesday 18th October for arts and crafts. 

Annual General Meeting
Our AGM is on Tuesday 19th September at 7.15pm in the School.  We are looking for new Committee Members, as we are a Charity run setting, without the Committee there would be no Pre-school.  If you think you may be interested please do come along to the AGM or contact Claire Heasman (Chairperson) who will be very happy to chat about what is involved - 07968 709632 or email heasmans@btinternet.com, thank you for your support.
Car Wash
Our car wash raised £200 and from the proceeds we bought a new ride-on tractor for the children.  With the money left over we are replacing small world toys in the setting.

Toddle Waddle
Thank you to everyone who took part/donated money towards our Toddle Waddle in the Summer Term, we raised £102.52 for Barnardos – well done everyone!!

Parent/Carer Questionnaire

Thank you to everyone who returned their completed questionnaires before the Summer hols.  The responses were very positive and some key points raised were how much you, as parents, feel that the chat at beginning/end of day is important and that the Homelink Books are a great way to keep in touch with what you child is doing at preschool.
Other points raised were how much the children enjoyed the Forest School session, we are very happy to say that we will be including these more in the future.  

It was also raised that it would be helpful if the planning sheet was situated away from the child’s area so that parents can access it without being seen by the children.  As staff need to be able to access the planning in the mornings when setting up we will move the planning sheet into the small lobby so that this can also be accessed by parents/carers when leaving/entering the setting.  
A point raised was also regarding the preschool following more themes/festivities in the child’s learning and development.  The EYFS does not encourage the use of ‘themes’ as an overall development tool for children.  Each Keyperson plans from the individual child’s interests and levels of development (as per their individual plans), thus encouraging their learning in a play based environment.  We do celebrate annual festivities throughout the year, such as Christmas, Easter, Diwali and the Chinese New Year, these festivities encourage children to become curious about the wider world around them and fun activities are planned for these.

Thank you for all the feedback, if you feel that you would like to discuss anything further please do speak to a member of staff.  We value your opinions and input in the setting as together we move forward in supporting the children during their time with us.

Taspestry
We are in the process of setting up to use Tapestry, an online learning journal for staff and parents/carers to use for their children.  This will replace the need for printed photographs in the Homelink books, as we will be able to upload photos for you to access and share in your child’s learning and development.  Each parent will get their own private log-in information to access photos of their child.  A letter explaining and introducing Tapestry will be sent out shortly once we have obtained a tablet for staff to use and have familiarised ourselves with it.
The Homelink books will still be used to share the child’s Individual Plans, staff observations and pieces of artwork/pictures that your child has created. 

We appreciate your patience whilst this is set up, as we get used to the new way of sharing information with you, and hope that you also see this as a positive and useful tool.  We will keep you posted on when we will start using it.
Lunchboxes
Please no nuts to be included in lunchboxes, we have a child with a peanut/cashew allergy, thank you for your cooperation.

Weather/clothing
Essentials for Pre-school:-

Wellington boots (named)

Coat (preferably waterproof)

Waterproofs (optional as we do have spare)

Change of clothes (please include underwear and socks)

Sunhat/woolly hat/gloves (time of year depending)

Please ensure your child has these items with them every day, thank you.

Crackerjacks
We are taking part in the Pyjama and Onesie Fun Day to raise funds for Crackerjacks Children’s Trust on Monday 25th September.  If your child attends on this day and are happy to join in the fun, please bring them in their pjs/onesies, it would also be helpful to bring a spare pair of clothes to change into during the day.  We attach a letter/sponsorship form from Crackerjacks.

Diary
Please ensure you sign the Diary when arriving at Pre-school and also sign your child out when picking up at the end of the day – put the time of drop-off/collection and your name in the appropriate column, thank you.

Harvest Festival
This year we will be celebrating Harvest time with a Harvest Festival Week, the w/b Monday 9th October.  During the week we will be learning all about what harvest time is, nature around us, fun arts and crafts activities, cooking and stories.  If you would like to come in during the week and join in any activities with your child please do feel free to come along.  If you have any favourite baking recipes at home you would like to share, or read a story to the children or plant vegetables we would love for you to come along.  Please speak to a member of staff beforehand so that we can ensure we have all we need for you here.
We will also have a bring-and-buy Harvest Table in the cloakroom - please bring along your home produce, cakes, vegetables/fruit (fresh or tinned) and buy other produce donated.  The table will be out all week and children will also be making cakes/biscuits for you to buy.  The proceeds from the Harvest Table will go towards replacing much loved toys in the settings.

Staff
We are very sad to announce that Emily will not be returning to Pre-school due to other work commitments, but would like to thank her for all her hard work and wish her all the best for the future.
Dates for the Diary

AGM – Tuesday 19th September at 7.15pm

Crackerjacks PJ/onesie Fun Day – Monday 25th September
Toddler Visits – Wednesday 20th September and Wednesday 18th October
Harvest Week – w/b 9th October
Term Dates
Last day of term Friday 20th October 2017
Back to Pre-school Monday 30th October 2017
Please note all term dates and activity days are also posted on the Pre-school website.


